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Newsletter – June 2019 

 
Programme for June 2019*: 
 
 
Date Details Venue Speaker Stewards 
4/6/19 (Tuesday) Community Service 

Committee  
11.30 

Kent County 
Cricket Club 

- - 

 Lunch Club 
Assembly 
12:30 

Kent County 
Cricket Club 

President-Elect, Neil Fraser, outlines 
his plans for Rotary Year 2019-2020 

Roger Power & 
Mark Rosen 

11/6/19 (Tuesday) Intl Committee 
18.00 

Canterbury Golf 
Club (TBC) 

- - 

 Evening Meeting 
19:00 

Canterbury Golf 
Club (TBC) 

Mike Webster - Work of WasteAid Viv Pritchard & 
Alastair Scott 

18/6/19 (Tuesday) Club service Cttee 
11:30 

Kent County 
Cricket Club 

- - 

 Lunch Meeting 
12:30 

Kent County 
Cricket Club 

Deidre Wells, OBE - Work of 'Visit Kent 
- Business' 

Maxine Blades & 
John Hill 

 Club Council 
18:00 (TBC) 

President’s House 
 

- - 

22/6/19 (Saturday) Safari Supper 
 

Various - - 

25/6/19 (Tuesday) Lunch Meeting 
12:30 

Kent County 
Cricket Club  

Handover Robert Temple& 
Mike Talbot 

 Vocational Cttee 
Pls confirm with 
Chair 

Kent County 
Cricket Club 

- - 

*This is a provisional timetable only. TBC – to be confirmed. TBA – to be announced 
 
Also note: if you have not received an email advising you of the date(s) of when you are required to be a steward, then check 
the website programme as this now give details of stewards for the next few meetings. If you cannot do a date that you have 
been assigned, it is your responsibility to find a substitute. You are also required to advise Raj Dasan (Dining Secretary), 
Martin Ward (Webmaster) and Julie Reza (PR & Newsletter) of the changes. 
 

Also coming up: 
 

• Book club: 13 June 2019 

• Safari Supper: 22 June 2019 

• Innovation competition final: 26 June 2019 

• Farm Day: 7 July 2019 (tentative) 

• Barham Vineyard visit: 24 July 2019 

• Jazz (Big Band) Concert at Barham Court: Sunday 28 July 2019 

• District Conference (Engage): 6-8 September 

• Art Day: 8 September 2019 

• Duck Dace: 15 September 2019 
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See below for details of some of these events. 
 
(Rotary Intl Convention, Hamburg, Germany: 1-5 June 2019) 
Please let Julie Reza know if you went, so that we can put a short article on our web site. 
 
Book club: 13 June 2019 
The next members’ book club will be held at Jennifer’s house on 13 June at 7.30pm. If you wish to join 
the book club please contact Brian Dobinson. 
 
Safari Supper: 22 June 2019 
See invitation from David Barton sent in an email sent via the Neil on 19/4/19. Please respond. 
 
Innovation competition final: 26 June 2019 
Please contact Brian Dobinson for details.  
 
Farm Day: 7 July 2019 
Tentative date for Juba fundraiser, as mentioned in the email from Neil Fraser dated 27/3/19. 
 
Barham Vineyard visit: 24 July 2019 
A visit to the Vineyard followed by refreshments. Please see email from Neil Fraser/Martin Ward dated 
15/4/19 with details. 
 
Jazz (Concert)/picnic at Barham Court: 28 July 2019 
This will be a concert and bring-your-own picnic. Cost £15 pp. Please see email from Neil Fraser dated 
14/4/19 with details. 
 
District 1120 Conference (Engage): 6-8 September 
This will be held at the University of Kent. Registration is open on the District web site.  
 
Art Day: 8 September 2019 
To be held in Lower Hardes Village Hall. Please see emails from Neil Fraser dated 27 and 28/3/19 with 
details. Please contact Neil if you wish to “exhibit”. 
 
Duck race: 15 September 2019 
As usual, the venue will be Westgate, fundraising committee will be contacting members shortly 
regarding sponsorship.  
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Other information 
 
Philip Abbott 
We’re delighted to welcome Philip back to the club. His membership is still being processed. 
 
Sheila Boyd-Howell’s funeral 
Robert Boyd-Howell thanks all that attended Sheila’s funeral.   
 
Rotary 100 Club 
The next draw will be held in June. Please contact Graham Bough to join the 100 Club. 
 
Sailor Ted 
Tony Pomeroy has requested members that have been travelling by sea or river recently to give him 
their tally of nautical miles travelled between 1 October 2018 and 31 May 2019. Note that all cruisers 
ought to register with Tony before embarking on their cruise. 
 
Caption competition  
This was judged by Martin Ward & won by Julie Reza. Just under £50 was raised for our charities; many 
thanks to Bob Anderson for doing this. 
 
Wishing Well 
Please remember that this is back at Tesco Metro. Do get your family & friends to spin a coin (or few)! 
 
Attendance stats 
April: Only 46%. Many thanks to Ken Beere for this information. 
 
New articles (http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/)  
Stories posted on the website (more coming soon, just waiting for approvals): Speakers: (George 
Stonor/QUEGS); Projects & activities we’re supporting or have supported with time/donations (Sunrise 
Golf Day, New Life Nyambene, Health for All); Rotarian visits & other activities (Balloon Debate, Postal 
Museum, Caption Competition, Community Ad coverage). And also…ducks at the polls, and in St 
Quentin. 
Nan Miller usually sends club news to the Gazette. Please remember to tell Julie Reza about events, 
activities, donations, visits or any other newsworthy stories. 
 
Reminders 

• Any member planning to be away for more than three weeks should apply to the Secretary 
(Robert Boyd-Howell) for Leave of Absence or to be excused from attendance as appropriate. 
Please also cc Neil Fraser for the time-being in relation to matters ordinarily for the Secretary. 

• For the time-being please contact the following as needed, but note that there may be changes in 
the next Presidential Year: 

o Raj Dasan (Dining Secretary) for any issues to do with dining and stewards. 
o David Barton (Events) for special event-specific issues 
o Alan Forrest (Speaker’s Secretary) with suggestions for interesting speakers. 
o Martin Ward (Webmaster) for web/EMS issues. 
o Julie Reza (PR & Newsletter) with relevant news and articles. 
o David Lewis (Almoner/Health report) if a Rotarian or a member of his/her family is ill. 

http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/f1-in-schools-talk.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/f1-in-schools-talk.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/golf-sunrise.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/golf-sunrise.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/new-life-nyambene-donation.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/donation-health-for-all.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/great-balloon-debate.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/postal-museum-trip.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/postal-museum-trip.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/caption-competition.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/review-community-ad.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/duck-polling.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/duck-st-quentin.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/canterbury-rotary-news/duck-st-quentin.html

